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April 15, 2022  

Re: Fogg, et al. v. Garland, EEOC No. 570-2020-01293X; Agency Case No. M-94-6376  

Dear David:  

I write to follow up on our recent communications with you, Firm and Class Agents (CA’s) 
responding to your April 13, 2022, letter (attached). Your dates mentioned are in concert with 
matters that CA’s have discussed with a consensus majority that align with our contemporaneous 
notes, as well. 

Again, using your words, “we are family and may have differences” and, in this matter, they are 
significant. Myself and other CA’s also view the Firms actions as having spread misinformation 
among class members, divisive and present false versions of our overall USMS (racial ‘Black’ 
discrimination) civil rights concerns for 28 years, incorporated in this Firm’s rush-to-settlement. 
You have disregarded the interests and directives of CA’s, demonstrating your inability to take 
conversations surrounding both monetary & programmatic relief genuinely involving decades of 
unprecedented and historic law enforcement civil rights violations. Facts that you have presented 
interpreting our discussions are absolutely, in dispute.  

CA’s & CM’s disagree with your letters and direction without CM’s having clear understanding 
or approval and are seriously concerned about your conflict of interest to continue as Class 
Attorneys. I too have corrected your mischaracterizations point-by-point in prior letters and 
agree with you that continuing this back-and-forth, although necessary to express our differences 
that henceforth, this form of communication is no longer productive.  

Sincerely,  

/s/ Matthew Fogg/Named Class Agent/Spokesperson  

   

                                                                                       ______________________ 

 


